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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Southeastern” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from April 16, 2014
In Attendance:

Rhoda Emanuel, Eastpointe, Regional Lead
Darlene Jacobs, RCCCC
Robin Watson, RCCCC, Intern

Francis McPhatter, Raising the Water Outreach
Blundell Lane, Raising the Water Outreach

Alisa McDuffie, UNC-P Healthy Start
Tonya Hairston, Family Endeavors

David Winer, 

Vanessa Abernathy, Enroll America

Janet Miller, Bladen DSS

Millicent Collins, Robeson County Govt.
Introductions and Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order by Rhoda Emanuel, Regional Lead, of the Southeastern Regional Committee an attendee introductions were made.
Approval of Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the March 19, 2014 meeting were reviewed and approved by committee.
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 4-1-2014:
Rhoda presented a brief summary of the Balance of State and the CoC committee meeting.  Rhoda advised attendees that minutes of BoS Steering Committee meeting are available online as well.  Rhoda shared that the Regional Lead and Alternate meeting in Greensboro on 4-1-14 was attended by Rhoda Emanuel, Regional Lead, and Barbie Hunt, Alternate.  Presentation was made about, More in My Basket, a program run by the Cooperative Extension that connects low-income families to food benefits.  Discussion took place concerning the unspent ESG funds totaling 308,536.  NCCEH continues to collect and verify data from BoS agencies and in April will submit PIT Count Data to HUD and post PIT numbers for the BoS and CoC as a whole by county on the NCCEH website.  
Presentation on Coordinated Assessment by Barbie Hunt:

Due to Barbie Hunt’s absence Rhoda made presentation on the topic of Coordinated Assessment.  Regional Committees have been given the task of implementing Coordinated Assessment in each region.  The goals of Coordinated Assessment are to decrease entries into homelessness through prevention and diversion.  Additionally, CA can decrease the amount of time spent homeless by referring people to appropriate resources and services with increased efficiency.    Coordinated Assessment is a requirement by HUD for Regional Committees to be allowed participation in the HUD grant funding competition. The Southeastern Regional Committee continues to reach out to local Public Housing Authorities to encourage participation in the Regional Committee.  CA will be an ongoing topic and more information will be forthcoming from NCCEH.
Presentation by Tonya Hairston of Family Endeavors:

Tonya reported that Family Endeavors is a recipient of the SSVF grant and is currently serving veterans in the Southeastern Region.  Family Endeavors opened in November 2013 and has offices in Charlotte, Jacksonville, and Fayetteville.  Family Endeavors has funding for Rapid Rehousing and is able to pay for rental deposits, utilities, car repairs, and child care.  The agency has a housing stability plan and provides case management will the goal of assisting veterans with increasing budgeting skills, gaining credit counseling, and employment.  

Presentation from Health Fair workgroup by Darlene Jacobs:

Darlene reported that the Health Fair workgroup met and determined that they would focus on small quarterly service projects instead of a large scale health fair.  This was determined after planning discussion and research.  The first small project will take place on June 26 from 10:00am to 2:00pm at Robeson County Church and Community Center.  Volunteers will offer medical screenings, hygiene kits, snack, voter registration, and information about ACA enrollment.  Future projects will take place at similar agencies that are affiliated with the Regional Committee.  This will allow the Regional Committee to remain focused on our goal of serving the homeless population as opposed to general community health.  This would avoid duplicating services that are being offered by other agencies.
ANNOUNCEMENTS/UPDATES from Each Agency:
Alissa McDuffie represented UNCP Healthy Start Cooperation and reported that they offer prenatal services.  Raising the Water Outreach reported that they offer services to At Risk Youth and the Homeless and are still in the startup phase of developing their agency.  Janet Miller reported that there are continued efforts to plan and open a soup kitchen in Bladen County.  Vanessa Abernathy reported that the next ACA enrollment period is November 15th to February 15th.  Darlene Jacobs provided information on the planning of an upcoming Veterans Stand Down event by K & L Veterans Home and offered forms for registering as a volunteer.  

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting was adjourned by Rhoda at 12:30.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 21, 2014 at 11:00 am at Eastpointe of Lumberton.
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